Physics 116 students:

In case you did not know, Physics 116 labs BEGIN NEXT WEEK and meet in 

Phillips 273. The lab schedule can be found in the front of your lab 

manual (available in the Course Pack section of the campus bookstore), 

posted in Phillips hall, and on the labs website: 

http://www.physics.unc.edu/labs/mechanics_series.php
In preparation for your first lab meeting, you should read the 

Introduction and Error Analysis sections of your lab manual. Then take 

the Measurement Uncertainty Quiz at:

http://www.physics.unc.edu/~deardorf/uncertainty/quiz.html 

<http://www.physics.unc.edu/%7Edeardorf/uncertainty/quiz.html>

Check your answers at:

http://www.physics.unc.edu/~deardorf/uncertainty/quiza.html 

<http://www.physics.unc.edu/%7Edeardorf/uncertainty/quiza.html>

Come to lab prepared to discuss this quiz and any difficulties you 

encountered.

In the Introductory lab meeting, you will have the opportunity to 

practice making some simple measurements and apply your error analysis 

skills as you empirically investigate the ratio of C/D for various 

circular objects. A sample lab report for this investigation is provided 

as a guide for you to follow as you write your own lab reports.

http://www.physics.unc.edu/labs/sample_report.php
In your first lab meeting, you will also complete a conceptual survey of 

forces and motion. This multiple-choice test requires no special 

preparation; it is simply a way to assess your current understanding of 

key concepts in this course. At the end of the semester, you will take 

the same test again to see how much you have learned. You will receive 

participation credit towards your lab score for making a good-faith 

effort to complete both tests to the best of your ability. Please BRING 

A LAPTOP COMPUTER with you to record your answers online.

Remember that you must be properly enrolled in the lab section you 

attend. If you need assistance registering for a lab or changing lab 

sections, please see Sallie McDevitt in Phillips 278 or Shane Brogan in 

Phillips 215F.

Feel free to contact me if at any point in the course you have questions 

or concerns related to the laboratory or your lab instructor. I hope 

that you will have a positive learning experience in your physics lab!

-Duane Deardorff
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